

24th World Gas Conference  
Energy Ministers from the principal gas-producing and gas-consuming countries in the world to meet in Argentina

The balance between supply and demand of gas will be one of the main themes at the 24th World Gas Conference
Under the banner of the 24th World Gas Conference to be held from 5 – 9 October 2009 in Buenos Aires, Argentina, the most-important authorities in the energy sector from the principal gas-producing and gas-consuming countries in the world, will meet to discuss and debate the balance between the demand for gas and security of supply.
On Wednesday 7 October, the 24th World Gas Conference will host a Strategic Panel where Argentine energy authorities will be joined by the Energy Ministers from the European Union, Russia, Brazil, UK, Japan, Algeria and Trinidad & Tobago.  We are still waiting for confirmation from the United States.
The panel presents an opportunity to debate the latest thinking on gas supply and demand, such as energy interdependency, taking into account the ever-increasing need for security of supply for our global energy.
The Strategic Panel of Ministers looks to build upon the success of the Ministerial Gas Forum organised by the International Gas Union (IGU) and the International Energy Forum (IEF) in Vienna, Austria, in November 2008, which brought together Energy Ministers as well as CEOs from the main players in the gas industry.  That event was an important step in the promotion and strengthening of a global dialogue between gas-producing and gas-consuming countries in the world.
The experience in Vienna

During that Ministerial Gas Forum the Energy Ministers from Algeria, Holland, Iran and Germany discussed “Global Gas Markets from the Regional to the Global Perspective”, and the future challenges of the natural gas industry.
Over the course of the meeting, the ministers drew up a declaration that summarised the topics discussed in the Forum: investment, globalisation of gas markets, increasing interdependency, transparency and sustainable dialogue.
Within this context, they maintained that demand is increasing rapidly particularly in emerging countries such as China, India and the Middle East.  However, taking into account that gas reserves are widely available to respond to future demand, the Ministers noted that a global investment in the gas industry is needed of US$ 5.5 trillion, or close to US$ 230 billion per year, from now until 2030.
The Ministers highlighted the improvement of energy efficiency and energy conservation across the board, in both countries that produce and consume gas, not only for their role in reducing CO2 gas emissions, but for their promise of improving the export potential of the gas-producing countries.
Other issues debated were the role of natural gas in human resources and technology as drivers of energy security; the promotion of research and development in search for efficiency and reduced costs due to technological advances; the transport of gas and the need for economic, fiscal, legal and regulatory transparency.
Looking to strengthen its role as spokesperson of the global gas industry, the International Gas Union – organiser of the World Gas Conference – promotes this opportunity for exchange of information between the principal policy-makers in the global energy industry.

